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What to do if things go wrong at University or College

Sometimes things go wrong, and it is important that you feel confident and able to speak up if things are not working for you. Staff are there to help you and so if there is a problem make sure you tell your Disability Support office, lecturers, or friends. They will understand that the transition to university can be a challenging one, and that at times you may need additional help.

Things to consider:
· Have you been provided with your Disabled Students’ Allowance (DSA) equipment? If you have any delays, your Disability Support Office may be able to arrange for you to borrow some equipment, or alternatively they could assist you in chasing up your order. 

· Have you met your support workers i.e. note-takers or library assistance? Is the support working for you? Your needs assessment report is a working document and can be amended should your requirements change during your time at university. You can request a top up assessment – see our DSA page for more information on what to do if my needs change throughout my time at university. Your Disability Support Office will be able to support you with these.

· Are course materials being provided in an accessible format? It is the university’s responsibility to make reasonable adjustments. If these basic adjustments are not being met and you are unable to resolve these problems independently, your disability support office will challenge your department on this.

· Have you been provided with sufficient mobility and orientation training to be able to get to/from your lectures and around campus? Your Disability Support Office could help arrange for additional sessions.

· Are you happy with your accommodation arrangements? Do you need any further modifications?
If you are unable to resolve difficulties that you are facing by working with the Disability Support Office, some students have benefited by speaking to a member of Student Welfare, based within their student union. If your university has a Student Advice Centre this may be another potential source of advice and support.
Finally, if you have exhausted all other means of resolution, you should consider making a formal complaint. The procedures for doing so should be made available on your university’s website/intranet and/or in the university’s provider handbook. The Student Union may be able to help you with the formal complaint process.
If, after going through the formal complaint process you are unhappy with the result, you can contact the Office for the Independent Adjudicator (OIA) which is the independent review body for complaints in higher education.
If you have any concerns about your rights at university, you can go to the Student Support Service at: studentsupport@pocklington-trust.org.uk or call us on our new Student support line on 0203 757 8040. You will be asked to leave your name, number and a short message and a member of our team will get back to you. 
You can also reach out you can contact RNIB Legal Rights team by calling the RNIB Helpline on 0303 123 9999 from Monday to Friday 8am to 8pm and Saturday 9am to 1pm. You can also email helpline@rnib.org.uk
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